Sugarloaf Township Supervisors Special Meeting — December 28, 2022

The Sugarloaf Township Supervisors held a Year End Special Meeting on Wednesday December 28, 2022 at 8:00 A.M. at the Municipal Building, 858 Main Street, Sugarloaf, PA 18249. The meeting was duly advertised in the Standard Speaker on December 15, 2022. The purpose of the meeting was for any year-end business.

<u>Attendance</u>: In attendance were Chairman Rick Weaver, Supervisor Richard Yost, and Supervisor Joseph DiSabella. Also in attendance was Township Office Manager Elizabeth Tolan.

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comment on Items on Agenda Only: There was no public comment.

<u>Year End Financial Reports</u>: Supervisor Yost noted that once the December bank statements are received, a final year-end Financial Report will be distributed, and a copy will be placed in the minute book.

Other Business:

The logistics of picking up the new (used) trailer for the Road Department were discussed. Supervisor DiSabella will go on Friday, December 30th, 2022 with a member of the road department to make final payment, transfer title, and bring the trailer back to the township.

The open position on the Planning Committee was discussed. Nicholas Larock has indicated an interest and his name will be submitted to the Supervisors for consideration at reorganization.

Public Comment: There was no public comment.

Adjournment: With no further business to attend to, a motion was made by Supervisor Yost, seconded by Supervisor DiSabella, to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 AM. The motion passed unanimously.

Thekard F. Hot

REY/et